Robinwood  Neighborhood  Association (RNA)  of  the  City  of  West  Linn  Minutes     May 14, 2013
Call to Order:  at 7:06  pm

Minutes approved by voice vote.  Motion by Mary   Second by Mary Grace   
Treasurer’s Report: Balance on 5/14/13    $405.02   
Speaker: Chase Bank: 2 bankers introduced themselves. They are helping with the centennial celebration and helping at Mary S Young St. Park.  Chase Bank will open June 18th. The bank will have drive-thru lanes. Robinwood Business Assoc. has a website. Check it out! Contact Terry Keen for more info. Jim Helget (VP) of Chase branch office has made a pledge to contribute $100 to the Robinwood Station. 
Announcements: ~WL Parks and Rec has decided on their movies. Go to their website to find out
~Garden News: June 8th 10-11am a celebration to release ladybugs and build beehives. 
Updates: Budget committee: How do we get the $100 stipend from Chase to our Robinwood fund? We don’t know yet. Once the council adopts the budget committee, we will know. Can we carry a balance over from last year? Ladder was purchased for $300 for the station with RNA monies.  F.O.R.S.: When will we find out the future of this facility? The latest it will be open is June 23rd. Mr. Sonnen (planning director) and Mr. Jones (city councilor) are deciding this. Can we keep this facility alive? June 23rd is the last day we can use the facility under our current terms. Can we use this as a fire station and meeting room? Perhaps it can be an emergency management meeting area? The city says we have $10,000 from LO and $10,000 from Chris Jordon from the City of West Linn, but nothing in writing. Last event at the station is the garage sale at the end of June. A Music and Art course presented by Margaret French will be held here in the next few weeks. Possibly we could use the facility as a veterans meeting area for the community. Music next month? Emergency Preparedness: Aaron Buffington is going to get REPCO started with a committee. Grant Oaks does the “Map your Neighborhood” program. Gwen Sieben will help as well. Gardening: We had a Mother’s Day plant sale and raised over $700. To join the garden it costs $20/year. Deer fence is in! Music & Fundraising: nothing
City Council Review: Watch Chanel 30 to view sessions on TV. Coffee with Councilor Tann on May 22nd   at Willamette Coffee shop
RNA Committee Reports: 
Parks & River Committee: (Don Kingsborough) The Trails Plan is almost ready for the planning committee. “Safe trails, safe routes to the schools” and ‘Walking along the river” is another priority throughout neighborhoods. Freeway trail is being made. Check the website for news on the trails plan. Take care of West Linn Day is Saturday May 18th. Lunch is served from 12-1:30 at MSY. Go to any of the neighborhood parks to volunteer! Marylhurst Park opening is coming soon. Streets: (Tony Bracco)  Currently there is work being done on Hwy 43  Business: (Scott Anderson )  Planning Committee: (Kevin Bryck) Nothing pending in Robinwood.
Old Business:  Robinwood Picnic will be at the station this year. Mary and Marie are heading the committee. The date is August 24th. It will be eco friendly.
New Business: Don K. is saying we need to know how the board feels about keeping the docks in the river. Tony will donate signs that say “pack it in, pack it out” Motion by: Mary, who says it needs to be time sensitive. All agree. Robert made the notion that “RNA is in favor of the city maintaining the fishing platforms at Cedar Island Park”. Gwen seconded. All voted yes. Motion Passed. Sarah Rose will send it to the city.  Someone asked about a Robinwood Neighborhood  Swimming Pool. Are there any plans for one? No knowledge of such a facility at this time. We received a letter about the July 3rd Celebration on the river from Mr. Ralston. Need volunteers for the “working parks committee” talk to Don or Kevin. 
End of Meeting Announcement: Scott Sandie-was a past treasurer for RNA committee. He spoke about a Road Rally on Saturday June 8th  9:30-12:00. If interested, meet at Cedaroak School. Ron Parton stopped by and is running for School Board. He introduced him self and spoke about why he is running for school board.
Meeting adjourned at: 8:50                  Motion by:Mary              Second by: everyone
Attendees: 20
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